T o The Secretariat                                                                                 30.12.03                                                                                                                            .  

Legal and Constitutional References Committee

Parliament Hse,

Canberra

Dear Sir/ Madam,

                            I am Alphonse Borg ( a former Australian citizen) living in Malta and lost my Australian Citizenship when I applied for a Maltese one because I would have suffered Significant hardship or detriment if  I didn’t. 

I have made enquires to the Southern Cross group referring to  Mr. Norman Bonnello and he told me to write a letter to  The Hon. Gary Hardgrave MP ( Minister for Citizenship and Multicultural Affairs ) and he replied and he sent me two application forms for myself and my son who was born in Aust. , but there was one paragraph in his letter which stated:- If outside Australia, state that I intended to commence residing in Australia within the next 3 years, and not wishing to give false information in the forms I didn’t fill the application forms No 132.

Please note that I am only requesting Duel Citizen ship not permanent  residence in Australia which we feel that it should be our rights as a former Australian Citizens, So feeling again down under  I put the Applications aside, until I recently received a letter from Anne MacGregor ( the Southern Cross Group in Brussels ) and she told me to write to you and  make a personal submission to the Senate Inquiry for Australian expats, and section 17 of the act should be again revised to cater for individual hardships .

If you can help us with any further information regarding gaining duel citizenship,  I would be very grateful, especially regarding Malta is joining the EU.

My father  recently visited Malta in June this year for holidays  which I had’nt  seen for about 21 years with my brother by his second marriage which I have never met both are living in Australia.

Since my stay in Australia for 27 ½ years I had a clean criminal record and always paid my taxes. 

I am also sending you copies of  letters which I sent on the subject and also thanking you in advance for any assistance given.

                                                                                                                                                                   Your Sincerely

 Ex Aust. Citizen

                                                                                                                                                  Alphonse Borg  

